CHRISTOPHER R. HIXON, STAFF DIRECTOR MARGARET E. DAUM, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

JOHN MCCAIN, ARIZONA ROB PORTMAN, OHIO RAND PAUL, KENTUCKY JAMES LANKFORD, OKLAHOMA MICHAEL B. ENZI, WYOMING JOHN HOEVEN, NORTH DAKOTA STEVE DAINES. MONTANA CLAIRE McCASKILL, MISSOURI
THOMAS R. CARPER, DELAWARE
JON TESTER, MONTANA
HEIDI HEITKAMP, NORTH DAKOTA
GARY C. PETERS, MICHIGAN
MARGARET WOOD HASSAN, NEW HAMPSHIRE
KAMAI A.D. HARRIS CALLEGNIUA

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON
HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS
WASHINGTON, DC 20510–6250

February 10, 2017

The Honorable James Comey Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation Federal Bureau of Investigation Headquarters 935 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20535

Dear Director Comey:

Press reports indicate that the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) is currently examining National Security Advisor General Michael Flynn's communications with Russian government officials prior to President Trump's inauguration, including before the November 8, 2016, election, on behalf of the Trump presidential campaign and incoming Trump administration. As part of these communications, General Flynn reportedly may have struck an agreement or implied future cooperation with Russia and President Vladimir Putin regarding sanctions relief or some form of preferential treatment.

Given the significant implications that any such communications may have had for the nation's homeland and national security, I request that you provide a closed briefing for the Committee as soon as possible regarding the scope and status of any current FBI investigation related to General Flynn's contacts with the Russian government. If you have any questions, please have your staff contact Julie Klein on my staff at 202-224-2627 or Julie Klein@hsgac.senate.gov.

Sincerely,

Claire McCaskill Ranking Member a Cashill

cc: Ron Johnson Chairman

¹ The Washington Post, National Security Adviser Flynn Discussed sanctions with Russian Ambassador, Despite Denials, Officials Say (Feb. 9, 2017).

² Id.; The New York Times, Flynn Is Said to Have Talked to Russians About Sanctions Before Trump Took Office (Feb. 9, 2017).